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Board of Directors
Tommy Dennis, President

Bryan Hall, Vice President/Pro Shop
MikeMelton, Treasurer/Finance

Betty Hand, Secretary/Greens & Grounds
Josh Clarey -Membership

Jeff Biniek - External Facilities
SamMinkowitz - Clubhouse

Trent McNabb - Social
Laura Passarello - Restaurant & Bar

Words from our President - Tommy Dennis

Thanks to everyone for spending their summer with us. I want to wish all the parents good luck
as you get the kiddos ready for back to school.
We have a lot of events planned in August. Continue to watch for updates on our Facebook and
Instagram page as Megan is doing a great job keeping us informed.
The countdown is on and we are only four weeks away from getting back at it.
See you at the club!
Tommy

Office Manager - Penny Panter

Penny is always eager to help you with any questions you have. She can be
reached at 931-455-8770 X 2 or by email at office@lakewoodgcc.com

Office Hours
8:00 am - 2:00 pm Tuesday - Friday

Membership
Josh Clarey Welcome New Members

Shane & Rachel Hinson
Sam, Rhett, & Sadie

Nathan Gammons

**Special thanks toMegan Hardy for managing our social media pages and promoting our club! Be sure to follow Lakewood Golf & Country
Club on Instagram (https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/) and Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma)

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/


Greens and Grounds has been on overdrive for the past month! The critical irrigation issues were
addressed allowing for a successful sprigging of the front nine fairways. The Greens and

Grounds crew combined efforts with the Workhorse group to clean up brush around the course
which was especially needed to support the Out-Of-Bounds initiative that was completed. Posts

were adjusted or added as needed to provide a clear line of sight. We now have a designated
chipping green with holes and flags as well as a flag in the simulated green toward the road. The
fairway boundaries on holes 8 and 16 were adjusted for improved playability. Modifications were
made at the 8th tee box to open up the view and for ease of play. Carts On Path stenciling was

added to provide guidance on where carts should be returning to the cart path prior to driving to
the greens to improve andmaintain the approach turf, and the yardage circles on the path have
been refreshed. A huge thank you to all those that participated in the Greens Picking Party where

we learned how to recognize and remove goosegrass from the greens! (see below)
On another note, if you have suggestions for improvements around the golf course and or
grounds please direct those in writing to me or one of the Greens and Grounds Committee

members. The G & G Committee maintains a list of improvement projects that we discuss once a
month and it’s far more productive and has the best chance of being considered if it comes

through this group versus undocumented one-off conversations.

Greens & Grounds
- Betty Hand

GOOSEGRASS IS OUR ENEMY!
This weed with a white,flat, growing center is Goosegrass. If you see any
around the greens, please help the Greens and Grounds staff by picking it

and disposing of it in a trash can! Thanks for your help - Trevor

Check out our “Rules” section on the website and refresh yourself
with Lakewood rules (on and off the golf course). Here’s a very
important one!

Section 8 Clubhouse Rules:
8. Dining
Members should request and sign their drink and or dining charge receipts when
purchased/received so that disputes can be easily and satisfactorily resolved.
Family members will be allowed to sign for charges unless notice to the contrary
is given in writing to the Business Office. All charges made to a member’s
account shall be the responsibility of the member. The lack of payment of such
charges will constitute a rules violation andmay result in penalties as described
in Section 11.



Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

Wewrapped up our Golf Camp the last week of July and what a great summer we had! We had
65 kids this year! Thanks to our kids camp staff: Libbie Hicks, Myla Dennis, Lacey Conley,
Stephen Ennis, Landon Ennis, Brody Fulmer, Nate Talavera, Audrey West, and Savannah Hall.
Check out all the photos below!

We are looking forward to starting back up on the golf course next month! We have several
events to look forward to in September:

Lakewood Tournaments
9/2-3 Member-Member
9/4 Labor Day Scramble

9/16-17 Lads & Lassies Championship
9/22-24Men’s Member-Guest

9/26 LLGA Championship

Outside Tournaments
9/1 Jack Daniels

9/8 Coffee County Bar Association
9/15 Blood Assurance

JUNIOR GOLF CAMP



And… a huge shout out to our Lakewood Ladies
Association who welcomed our new lady golfers
frommy Get Golf Ready Fore Ladies clinics.
If you did not receive your bag of goodies,

reach out to Kenny. THANKS!!

Someone is always watching!
Please obey carts on path rules, replacing divots with sand on the tee boxes and
fairways (and all other areas of the course). And, of course, when we reopen,

please treat our new greens with kindness by repairing ball marks!
Mr Googly eyes sees all!

Social - Trent McNabb (and Katie)

Don’t forget Pizza Party at the pool on Friday nights 4-8

Check out the flyer below for the Tennis & Pickleball Tournament that
continues through the 5th of August.

Don’t miss the Back to School Drive-In (golf cart) movie night - details below!

We are going to be starting our Sip Series for Women soon! Watch social media
and your email for dates and details.

Lastly, mark your calendars for Saturday, August 26th. You won't want to miss the
The Andrews Brothers Dueling Pianos from Atlanta

coming to Lakewood! Limited availability and reservations required!



IMPORTANT POOL INFORMATION

Pool is only openwhen the club is open

EVERYONEMUST SIGN IN (EVENWHEN LIFEGUARDS ARE NOT THERE)

Lifeguard & Snack Shop Hours

Tuesday NOON - 6

Thursday NOON - 6

Friday NOON - 8

Saturday NOON - 8

(Note: The pool is open outside of these hours, but no lifeguard on duty)

CHECK OUT OUR NEW

LIFEGUARD CHAIR!

TENNIS CAMP FUN

It’s never too soon to
Save the Date!

New Year’s Eve party at
Lakewood with live

8-piece band



Finance - Mike Melton

In June we had a loss of $36,218, however this was
much better than the budgeted loss of $58,048.

All departments with the exception of Greens and
Grounds came in under budget for June.

The Restaurant and Bar reversed the loss from last
month with a $8,152 profit for June.

Year to Date we have spent $109,946 of the $173,000
collected for the assessment. (We still have to pay for
the sprigs that have been spread on the front fairways.
Estimated cost is $50,000)

Pike Creek Sprigs $57,489
Covers for Greens $24,715
Fraze Mowing $11,400
Sand $8,160
Chemicals $3,055
Smith Turf $5,127

Thanks, Mike

Clubhouse - Sam Minkowitz

We finally have the remodel of the two bathrooms at the
main entrance going and should be completed by the time

you read this. Thanks to the ladies for their interior
decorating expertise and financial support. Other than that I
am still trying to acquire ceiling tiles that match to replace

the stained tiles throughout the building.

External Facilities - Jeff Biniek

Trying to gather a group to help paint the
maintenance buildings. If interested, please

reach out to me 931-434-2034



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)

Jennie Duncan, Co-Chair (jennieduncan1960@gmail.com)
Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)

Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

We’re looking forward to September with “hopefully” cooler temperatures and new greens and fairways! Thanks to Trevor and
staff, members, and groups who have stepped up to help make Lakewood great again!

We will host our annual 50/50 fundraiser at Men’s Member Guest September 23-24. Our chairpersons, Becky Waggoner and
Jennie Duncan will be needing our help - watch for more information!

September will also bring our LLGA Championship. Mark your calendar for September 26.
Playdays Every Tuesday and Friday - tee off at 8:30

(with the exception of tournament days or golf course closures)
Be IN the locker room no later than 8:15 for pairings and announcements!

Steve & Wanda Cope

LADS & LASSIES
Open to all ability levels!

We have been having great participation with our temporary
greens and new games!
Come join the fun!

We’re all looking forward to the course reopening soon!
Our L&L Championship will be September 16-17.

Watch for more information!
Sign up in the Pro Shop, or contact

Martha(931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com) by 2:00
eachWednesday to sign up!

Dan & Martha Merz

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com
mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com


This sample shows 2 pieces that
have not been powder coated. The
larger piece with LAKEWOOD on it

will be the color of the tee
(black,white,gold,red or orange) and
the smaller piece will be attached on

top of that and will be
powder coated green.

This is what the completed tee
marker would look like. 3

dimensional with the LAKEWOOD
part being the tee color and the

overlay of the tree green.

NEW
LAKEWOOD

TEEMARKERS
(HELP NEEDED)

Noah & Alice Risner have a friend who does this kind of work and has made an
extremely exciting offer to make these tee markers for us and have them ready by

(hopefully) September 1 . The Lakewood Ladies Golf Association started this project
and are committed to partially fund.

We are looking to raise more so that we can complete it.

The sample shown at left is unfinished. The larger piece that says LAKEWOODwill be
the tee marker color (i.e. Black,White,Gold,Red,Orange). The smaller piece (tree) will

be green and will be mounted on top to give a dimensional look.
(Note: We will also be changing the silver tees to orange so as to bemore

visible since most are in the fairways)

Each tee marker will cost $22 / $44 per tee box per hole. We need a total of 200 (5 tee
boxes x 2 for each tee x 18 holes plus an additional 20 to have on hand). If you are
interested in purchasing a hole, a tee box set, or just giving a donation, we would

appreciate your help. Please consider being a part in helping to make
Lakewood shine as we reopen!

Send check to: MarthaMerz
102 Chadsworth Place
Tullahoma, TN 37388

Venmo@Martha-Merz-1
Contact me at 931-581-3576
or marthamerz12@gmail.com

This sample (pictured left) is in the pro shop for everyone to have
the opportunity to see for themselves.

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com


Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello

Kitchen & Bar Hours
Monday Closed
Tuesday 11 - 8

Wednesday 11 - 8
Thursday 11 - 8
Friday 11 - 9

Saturday 10 - 8
Sunday 10 -7

Lakewood is always happy to host any event you could imagine! A birthday,
wedding, shower, retirement party, and of course every holiday! Call and let
us help you plan the perfect event!

We are still offering steak specials every Friday along with Oysters (reserve
yours before they’re gone!)

This month’s Brunch will be on Sunday, August 27. Call for reservations!.

Our calendar below has all of our events, special or recurring, so print that
page to make sure you don’t miss anything!

Don’t forget:
Kids eat FREE every Tuesday night starting at 5
Burger Night is EVERYWednesday
Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday
Trivia withMel - last Tuesday every month
Bingo on Sundays and Family Bingo the first Tuesday every month

Call Lakewood to host your event.
Contact Cynthia Ramsey 931-455-8770 X1

Steak Night
Every Friday

Check Facebook or Instagram for our
“Cut of the Week” and sides

Fresh - Never Frozen
Oysters on the Half Shell

We will have 10 dozen available every weekend,
So reserve yours before they’re gone!

(If you would like more for a party, we need 1 week advance notice)

July Trivia Winners!





August 2023
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
5:00 Kids eat free
6:00 Family
Bingo Night
7:00 Big Bucks

2
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

3 4
7:00 Big Bucks

5
1:00 Birthday
Party

6
4:00 BINGO

7
Club Closed

8
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

9
5:00 Private
Event
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

10 11
7:00 Big Bucks

12
11:00 Class
Reunion

13
4:00 BINGO

14
Club Closed

15
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

16
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

17 18
7:00 Big Bucks

19 6:00-10:00
Drive In Golf Cart
Movie/Pool Night

20
4:00 BINGO

21
Club Closed

22
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

23
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

24 25
7:00 Big Bucks

26
Dueling Pianos

27
10:00 Sunday
Brunch
4:00 BINGO

28
Club Closed
6:00 Board
Meeting

29
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

30
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

31

Lakewood Events
LGCC Board of Directors Meeting 4thMonday of every Month at 5:00
LLGA Playdays Tuesday and Friday 8:30 (meet in locker room at 8:15)
Lads & Lassies Wednesday 5:00 (deadline to sign up 2:00)
Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday at 7:00
Trivia - last Tuesday of every month 7:00
Bingo - Sunday at 4:00 Family Bingo -first Tuesday eachmonth 6:00
Burger Night every Wednesday
Kids eat free every Tuesday night starting at 5:00

Recurring Events
Lions Club -meets Wednesday at 12:30
Kiwanis Club -meets Thursday at 12:30
DAR -meets 2nd Thursday of eachmonth at 12:00
Zach Shelton Dental group -meets 3rd Tuesday of eachmonth
Red Hat Society -meets 2nd Tuesday of eachmonth at 11:30
Rotary -meets Friday at 12:00
Outside Parties
Outside Golf Events

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

